Supplementary grants of 56 million have been
allocatea to the Canadian Food Grain Bank, for the
shipment of 30,000 tons of food for the Horn of

Africa, including Ethiopia, and the Sahel.

A grant of $3 million for UNICEF is targeted
specifically at health care for mothers and
children and the development of long term

nutritional and sanitary service measures.

I want to stress that this is in addition to
CIDA's regular Africa program which this year
totals almost $300 million. Most of that money is
directed to CIDA's programs that have longer-term
objectives, aiming to assist African countries to
become self-sustaining, particularly in
agriculture. This is in keeping with the Canadian
people's expectation that their generous
contributions to African relief will be part of a
hasting solution to these terrible recurrent
tragedies that have been so wasteful of human

life.




